

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF DAVAO DEL NORTE

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

June 16, 2022

4: 30 p.m

PEPED DIVISION OF DAVAC DELINGRIFE

DIVISION MEMORANDUM No. 766, s. 2022

PARTICIPATION TO THE ORIENTATION AND WRITESHOP ON INFORMATION AND SERVICE DELIVERY NETWORK FOR ADOLESCENT HEALTH AND DEVELOPMENT OF THE PROVINCIAL **HEALTH OFFICE**

Assistant Schools Division Superintendent To: Chief, Curriculum, and Implementation Division Chief, School Governance and Operations Division Focal Person, Comprehensive Sexuality Education Focal Person, Adolescent Reproductive Health Education Program Supervisors Public Schools District Supervisors School Head Concerned

1. Relative to the invitation of the Provincial Office of Davao del Norte for an Orientation and Writeshop on Information and Service Delivery Network for Adolescent Health and Development on June 23-24, 2022, at VIP Clubhouse, this office advises the participation of the following personnel:

Name	Station/ School	Designation
Catherine Cantalejo	Division Office	Focal Person, ARH
Joseph Henry Tuna	Dujali NHS	School Head of Dujali NHS,
		CSE- ARH Pilot Site (Level 2)

- 2. Everyone is highly encouraged to continually support and recognize the value of equality and diversity of all personnel while complying with the directives set forth by this office.
- 3. Travel and other incidental expenses are chargeable against Division/ School MOOE, subject to the usual accounting, and auditing rules and regulations.
- 4. Health Protocols set by the IATF must be observed at all times.
- 5. For dissemination and compliance.

DEE D. SILVA, DPA, CESO V

Schools Division Superintendent



Address: Mankilam, Tagum City, Davao del Norte Telephone Number: (084) 216-6742 | Telefax (084) 216-6506

Website: www.depeddavnor.ph | Facebook: DepEd Davao del Norte



Republic of the Philippines Provincial Government of Dayao del Norte

"EPED DIVISION OF UNIVAD DEL ****



PROVINCIAL HEALTH OFFICE

June 7, 2022

DEE DIEL SILVA, DPA, CESO V Division Superintendent DepEd - Davao del Norte

Dear Dr. Silva

Greetings of hope!

Based on the Young Adult Fertility and Sexuality Study (YAFS-4), Davao Region ranked 3rd in the Philippines with the most number of youth who thought of committing suicide. In Davao del Norte, we also received reports of youth suicide deaths during the pandemic, the youngest of which is an 8-year old female child. On top of that, in 2021, Davao del Norte reported a total of 2,423 teenage pregnancies, 108 of which are 15 years old below.

To answer these pressing concerns, we will be launching a Provincial Adolescent – Friendly Health Facility and we are now working through the Level 1 and 2 requirements set by the Department of Health standards. The "DavNor Teen Tambayan Hub" is located at Door 8 of the Davao del Norte Sports and Tourism Complex, Mankilam, Tagum City. Moreover, the Executive Order on the Creation of the DavNor Teen Tambayan Hub Team has been recently approved by Governor Edwin I. Jubahib on which we have included your office/agency as member of the said provincial team.

To further strengthen the operation of the program and unity of the Teen Tambayan Hub team members, we will be conducting an Orientation and Writeshop on Information and Service Delivery Network for Adolescent Health and Development (ISDN4AHD) on June 23-24, 2022 at the VIP Clubhouse, Davao del Norte Sports and Tourism Complex, Mankilam, Tagum City.

In line with this, we would like to invite you or your representative together with Ms. Catherine Cantalejo, ARH ProvI. Coordinator to attend the said orientation and workshop. Kindly fill in the attached matrix/form on the services that your agency offers for adolescents and youth and bring the form with you during our activity. You may also encode it in a powerpoint presentation as well, and bring the files with you during our 2-day activity.

For e-copies of the matrices, please send your email/contact information to Ms. Christy Carole Sanico, Provincial AHYDP Coordinator at 09190027822 or ccbsanico@gmail.com

Thank you very much and may God bless you!

Truly yours,

ALFREDO A. LACERONA, MD.